
 

 
 
 
TO:  Mayor and Council Members 
  Marlene Best, City Manager 
  Shawn Hagerty, City Attorney 
 
FROM: Annette Ortiz, CMC, City Clerk 
 
DATE: October 26, 2022 
 
SUBJ: Updated Council Meeting Materials – October 26, 2022 
 
 
CONTINUED BUSINESS: 
 

(5) Second Reading and Adoption of Ordinances Amending the Zoning 
District Map in Accordance with Rezone R2021-2 and Amending Title 13 
(“Zoning Ordinance”) of the City of Santee Municipal Code in Accordance 
with Zoning Ordinance Amendment ZOA2021-2, Related to the Housing 
Element Rezone Program Implementation Project.  (Development 
Services – Planning)   

 
The attached correspondence for above mentioned Item was received and is provided 
for your consideration. 

 

 



From: noreply@cityofsanteeca.gov <noreply@cityofsanteeca.gov> 
Sent: Monday, October 24, 2022 5:13 PM
To: Wendy Stratton <wstratton@CityofSanteeCa.gov>
Subject: Rezoning without Notification

Message submitted from the <Santee, CA> website.

Site Visitor Name: Michael Wandell
Site Visitor Email:  

I was just informed by my neighbor that the lot adjacent to mine was rezoned to R-22 from R-2 and I
was not notified. This is a major change that I am against and I want to know why I was not notified. I
have lived here for 44 years and have received notices on other things but not on this one. The
people of Santee passed Measure N which states if there is a change to the General Plan or an
Amendment that it is to be voted on by the people as it affects all of us. 
City Manager please pass this on to:
John Minto 
Ron Hall
Laura Kovall
Dustin Trotter
Rob McNellis
I am very upset about this lack of notification. I was told by a person that went to the meeting that
the City Council asked Mike Coyne the Project Manager if notification was sent out and his reply was
"YES"
That doesn't seem to be true.
A response is due, and I expect one.

Sincerely,
Michael Wandell

 
Santee, CA 92071




